 
On February 14th, Board Member Sandra Richmond asked the following question regarding Board Item CP3 - Approve of Additional Expenditure for General Contracting Services:

Question:  Why are additional funds needed?

Response:  Additional funds are needed because we are approaching the limit of the previous Board authorization of $3,000,000.  This contract allows the District to immediately respond to emergencies such as hurricanes without having a protracted bid process yet it ensures competitive pricing which is essential in order to obtain reimbursement from FEMA.  This contract also allows us to quickly execute other minor projects such as the repairs at the Seacrest Campus (old Atlantic HS) to prepare it to be used as a holding school, and prepare a temporary site for Oak Grove while its permanent facility is under construction.  Without this contract and the associated funding authorization, these projects would be delayed 2-4 months due to the procurement processes.
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